STATE OF WASHINGTON
DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

P.O. Box 47600 ° Olympia, Washington 98504-7600
(360) 407-6000 © TDD Only (Hearing Impaired) (360) 407-6006

March 29, 2012

Ms. Kathryn Mitchell
Environmental Manager
INTALCO Works

P.O. Box 937

Ferndale, WA 98248

Re: Final Approval of INTALCO Triple Lined Landfill Closure Report. Triple Lined Landfill Closure —
EPA ID # WAD 009488131

Dear Ms. Mitchell:

On July 11, 2011, Ecology in accordance with WAC 173-303-400 Interim Status Facility Standards approved
two Intalco RCRA Permit modifications for the closure of the facility triple lined landfill. Intalco began
closure activities in July 2011. Notification of substantial completion of the project was issued to the
landfill contractor on November 28?2@«%& The final project closure report (Closure Report, INTALCO Triple
Lined Landfill, Anchor QFA, LLC Janua/y 2012) was received by Ecology on January 27, 2012,

(€~
Ecology approves the Closure Report as submitted. The final Closure Report satisfies the closure
requirements of WAC 173-340-400(6){b)(ii), WAC 173-303, 40 CFR Subpart N Ch. 265.310. The recording
of Restrictive Covenant and Notice (Whatcom County No. 2120302672 on 3/26/20120) for the site is in
currently in process. When Ecology receives the record of the recording of the Restrictive Covenant and
Notice the Post Closure period will begin. Groundwater monitoring and cover maintenance will
continue at the site for 30 years during Post Closure. If you have any questions regarding this approval
please contact me in Lacey (360) 407-6949 or paul.skyllingstad@ecy.wa.gov.

Sincerely, '

2 Sk 5 N
Paul Skyllingstad

Industrial Section

cc: K. Goetz — Ecy
M. Stiffler — Alcoa




